Natural Sciences Chairs Council

May 20, 2015

1:00pm – 2:57 pm, BI-104

In Attendance: K. Fleming, M. Greer, B. Stanley, P. Williams, T. Rizzo, C. Stanton, S. McGill, P. Dixon, M. Schultz, J. Ferrari, K. Voigt, R. Smith, L. Lewis, D. Graham
1) Approval of minutes for May 6, 2015 – Approved as distributed 

2) Informational Items:
a. Announcements by Chairs
· Dr. Stanley announced that a new faculty who was to begin in fall 2015 has resigned.
b. Announcements from administration
· Faculty Retirement Luncheon will be held on Thursday, June 11 from 11:30am-1:00pm in Obershaw.
· Faculty Recognition Luncheon will be held on Friday, May 29 from 11:30am-1:00pm in Obershaw. 

· Dr. Laura Newcomb has arranged for Dr. Vincent Racaniello to do a Scherba Lecture on Thursday, May 21 from 4:00-5:00pm. 

· Faculty receiving local equity increases have been, or should be, notified soon.

· Reminder: Please send justifications for low enrolled summer courses to the dean and copy Renee by June 5th.
3) Discussion Items:
a. Title IX (Cristina Martin) – Ms. Martin, Director of the Title IX and Gender Equity Office gave a presentation on the following:
i. What is sexual harassment?

ii. What is sexual violence?

iii. What does the Title IX office do?

iv. Title IX office goals

v. What Title IX is NOT

vi. The investigation process

vii. Findings

viii. All university employees are mandated reporters

b. Alumni Relations (Doreen Hatcher) – Mrs. Hatcher, Director of Alumni Affairs handed out a document that she went over, such as:

i. How Alumni Affairs can help the college:
1. Alumni volunteers

2. Alumni VIPs for events

3. Student Ambassadors

ii. How the college can help Alumni Affairs:

1. Tracking alumni engagement

2. Identifying key alumni

3. Contact Alumni Affairs for “all things” alumni.

c. Development Update (Duke Graham) – Mr. Graham reported the following:
i. 12 names are being vetted for the dean’s council.
ii. Planning for next year: Mr. Graham would like to meet each department chair over the summer.
iii. As of today, there are 31 applicants for the development coordinator position. The posting closes on May 22.

iv. The PDC Environmental Expo (for Land Lab grant) was a great success. The final report is all that is left to be completed.

d. Assessment Update (Dr. Hovannesian) – 
i. The assessment workshop on May 18 went well. There were 20 participants including five department chairs. For those departments that had no representation present should feel free to contact Audrey for an overview meeting.
ii. Assessment TaskStream uploads are due on June 15. A response will be returned to the departments by July 1.
iii. Advising: SOAR planning, questions, information should be directed to Erika Hernandez at 75384 or ehernand@csusb.edu.
e. Scheduling update (Dr. Williams) – The dean reported the following on behalf of Dr. Williams:
i. Summer – As of Monday, CNS was 20% above last year’s enrollment figure and 29% above last year’s census date FTES figure. This morning the college is 36% above last year’s census date. There are 11 sections that are still in single digits but that include a couple of sections opened this week. Today is the last day to register to automatically be considered for financial aid (SAG). There is a processing fee for applications starting tomorrow.

ii. Fall – Priority registration begins May 21 (Thursday). PLEASE make sure that the capacity on each section that has reserved seats for SOAR is set to the correct number. (Refer to the most recent spreadsheet that was sent on 5-11-15).

iii. Winter – Schedule building began on Monday. For these two weeks, (this and next), use only your department classrooms or CNS classrooms. You can use other CNS department classrooms beginning June 1st and all university classrooms beginning June 8th.
f. Personnel Issues – 
i. The CFA have requested that Letters of Counsel issued to faculty no longer be issued, but rather a Letters of Reprimand. Any Letters of Counsel from the last two years (2013-14, 2014-15) will have to be changed to Letters of Reprimand. A discussion followed.
ii. Regarding new ABDs being hired: Anyone who is hired ABD will be required to have diploma in hand by their hire date. Otherwise, they will be converted to a visiting faculty member for one year in order to complete their degree.

iii. Lecturer pay: when the increases happened for the lecturers, it created compression amongst other lecturers. The next possible step may be to find out the extent of the issue of getting equity for lecturers.

iv. Consideration is being given to having future department chair appointments by academic year appointments (with a stipend) and a separate summer appointment.  This proposal was discussed. 
g. VP/Dean meeting update – see dashboard URLs.
h. Strategic Plan – Dr Rizzo reported that the SPAC committee will be meeting tomorrow to do some house cleaning, and fine tuning objectives in the plan. The strategic plan will go to the president on June 5. A discussion occurred about whether each unit would then be able to create a strategic plan to align with the university plan or whether the implementation teams for the university plan would be undertaking this work.
4) Other: 
VP Sudhakar met with the dean and Dr. Williams to discuss restructuring the college ITCs. With this proposed restructuring, a lead ITC would be identified and they would report to the dean/associate dean and AVP Au. The other ITCs in the college would then report to the lead ITC and their department chair. A discussion followed.
